United States Senate

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20510

April 19, 1981

Professor Lincoln P. Bloomfield Department of Political Science Massachusetts Institute of Technology Cambridge, Massachusetts 02139

Dear Professor Bloomfield:

Thank you for your recent letter and the copies of your articles on the Law of the Sea negotiations and about the future of arms control.

Your SALT article was very interesting. If you do not object, I would like to add your name to the list of my informal arms control and security advisors.

I found your editorials very insightful and thought provoking. I have, with less eloquence, used your arguments in my attempt to educate this Administration on the merits of a multilateral approach to the development of the ocean's deep seabed resources. It is, however, an uphill battle.

Again, thank you for writing. Please continue to share your writings with me.

PAUL E. TSONGAS

United States Senator

PET: 1pa